
 

 

 

 

 

 

   

June 5, 2025 

 

 

Mr. Scott S. Harris 

Clerk of the Supreme Court of the United States 

One First Street NE 

Washington, DC 20543 

 

Re:  Earl Penn v. United States, No. 24-7057 

 

Dear Mr. Harris: 

 

 I am writing to inform the Court that, pursuant to Rule 15.5, 

petitioner waives the 14-day waiting period for distribution of the 

petition for a writ of certiorari in the above-captioned case. 

Petitioner will file his reply brief in support of his petition for 

certiorari on or before June 10, 2025. Accordingly, this case will be 

ready for distribution this Term based on the Court’s distribution 

schedule.  

  

 Sincerely, 

 

 s/ Daniel P. Goldberg 

 Daniel P. Goldberg 

 Counsel for Petitioner 
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cc: John Sauer, Solicitor General 
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